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Countywide Fire Study Underway 

 
The Montgomery County Department of Public Safety has commissioned a strategic 
planning study to help prepare for the delivery of fire services in the county over the 
next 20 years. 
 
The study will include the direct input from volunteer and career emergency services 
representatives. It is assumed that volunteers will be a viable force in the fire service 
for the foreseeable future. 
 
Montgomery County hired VFIS to perform the study through a Request For Proposals 
(RFP) process. The firm has done similar assessments throughout the country. The 
county is using Homeland Security funds to pay for the study.  
 
VFIS will solicit input from fire and EMS chiefs, elected officials and the general public 
using a combination of meetings, questionnaires and a community-wide survey to 
gather information.  
 
VFIS has already mailed out a questionnaire to every fire company in the county and 
has scheduled workshops for fire chiefs in the county at 10 a.m. and 7 p.m. on 
Tuesday, September 26th at the Montgomery County Public Safety Training Campus.  
 

DPS Acquires Drones 
 
The Department of Public Safety’s newest deployable asset is a pair of DJI Inspire 1 
drones purchased with federal Homeland Security funding. 
 
These compact aerial vehicles have impressive capabilities, including cameras that 
have thermal imaging and powerful zooming capabilities. They will provide enormous 
benefits during technical rescue and hazardous materials incidents. They also have GIS 
mapping capabilities and will be helpful in preplanning for emergencies. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Staff and volunteers for the Montgomery County Office of Emergency 
Management training to operate the department’s new drones at the Emergency 
Operations Center in Eagleville. 

http://www.dps.montcopa.org/
http://www.dps.montcopa.org/
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Montgomery County Confirms Carfentanil Overdose Deaths 

 
Montgomery County public health officials have confirmed the county’s first overdose 
deaths related to the extremely dangerous and potent opioid carfentanil. 
 
Toxicology reports found carfentanil in the system of a 43-year-old man found dead in 
a Lower Merion home on June 10th and a 65-year-old Philadelphia man who was 
transported to Lankenau Hospital for treatment of a suspected overdose on June 13th 
and died later the same day. Both men reportedly had a history of substance use 
disorder, including heroin, according to the Montgomery County Coroner’s office. 
 
These are the first confirmed overdose deaths from carfentanil in Montgomery County, 
but there have been other cases in Pennsylvania, most recently in Philadelphia. 
 
Carfentanil was developed as a tranquilizer for elephants and is 10,000 times more 
potent than heroin and 100 times more potent than the chemically similar fentanyl. 
Anyone who overdoses on carfentanil will likely need multiple doses of the antidote 
naloxone to be saved. 
 
A tiny amount of fentanyl or carfentanil that is inhaled can cause a potentially fatal 
overdose. Healthcare workers and first responders who come in contact with both 
drugs need to be particularly careful and should use personal protective equipment to 
prevent incidental contact and a potential accidental overdose. See the attached July 
2017 Notices for additional information. 
 
In cases where gross contamination of fentanyl or carfentanil is suspected, only 
specially trained personnel with self-contained breathing apparatus and fully 
encapsulated hazmat suits should assess and neutralize the threat, according to recent 
guidance released by the federal Drug Enforcement Administration. 
 
“As matter of reference it has been determined that it would only take 2‐3 milligrams of 
fentanyl to induce respiratory depression, arrest and possibly death. When visually 
compared, 2 to 3 milligrams of fentanyl is about the same as five to seven individual 
grains of table salt,” the guidance states. 
 
“The emergence of carfentanil fatalities is further evidence that the county’s efforts to 
provide residents access to treatment and first responders access to naloxone is critical 
in fighting the opioid epidemic bracing the region,” said Val Arkoosh, M.D., 
Chairwoman, Montgomery County Board of Commissioners. “The Montgomery County 
Overdose Taskforce is fully engaged in educating the public about all aspects of 
substance use disorder, increasing awareness of extremely dangerous opioids like 
carfentanil, and providing resources for those in need. More information is available at 
www.montcopa.org/overdoseprevention” 
 

Telecommunicators Receive Naloxone Training 
 
In the fight against opioid overdoses, Montgomery 
County telecommunicators (9-1-1 call takers and 
dispatchers) have become the first in state to 
complete specialized Naloxone training. 
 
If someone calls 9-1-1 about a suspected overdose 
and Naloxone is available, but they are unsure of how 
to administer it, our telecommunicators can refer to 
one of their medical dispatch cards and provide those 
instructions over the phone. 
 

http://www.montcopa.org/overdoseprevention
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Team Rubicon Mobile Training Center 

 
Members of Team Rubicon brought 
their Mobile Training Center to the 
Montgomery County Operations 
Center earlier this month to 
demonstrate its capabilities. 
 
The large trailer is used to provide 
training to dozens of volunteers in 
Team Rubicon’s core operations, 
which include muck-out, debris 
management and expedient home 
repairs. 
 
Team Rubicon provides relief to 
those impacted by natural disasters 
by pairing experienced military 
veterans with first responders into 
disaster response teams. Their 
members also provide assistance 
with incident management and 
spontaneous volunteer 
management. 
 

 
EMS Memorial Bike Ride 

 
The Second Annual PA EMS Memorial Bike Ride from the Flight 93 Memorial in 
Shanksville, Pa. to Harrisburg will take place on September 9-11, 2017. 
 
The 147-mile trip is sponsored by the Pennsylvania EMS Provider Foundation and goes 
through the Laurel Highlands Mountains, Breezewood, Carlisle and Harrisburg. 
 
Registration includes daily course support, transportation of luggage between hotel 
stops, snacks, lunch and a PA EMS Memorial Bike Ride shirt.  Specialized Support and 
Gear vehicles will available for cyclists who need an occasional break from the road. 
 
Registration can be found at:  http://bit.ly/2uumY74 
 
See the attached July 2017 Notices for additional information.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Members of Team Rubicon, (left-right): Amanda 
McDonald, Heather Morgan, Jerome Deniz, Brian 
Buhman, Jason Miller and Tom Pomenti 

http://bit.ly/2uumY74
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Entry Level Fire Fighter Graduations 

 
Summer Essentials 
 
The Montgomery County Fire Academy graduated 15 new firefighters of the Summer 
Essentials Class from the Pennsylvania Entry Level Fire Fighter program on July 6, 
2017. 
 
Montgomery County Commissioner Joseph Gale was the commencement speaker. 
Firefighter Tyler Frees of the Phoenixville Fire Company received the Interior Firefighter 
Award. 
 

 
 
Congratulations to all. Below is a list of graduates: 
 
Firefighter Joshua Ash, Goodwill Berks 
Firefighter Richard Connelly, Aston Township 
Firefighter William Corvese, Llanerch 
Firefighter Matthew Dolan, West Whiteland 
Firefighter Andrew Donaldson, Pioneer 
Firefighter Lucas Fick, Goodwill Berks 
Firefighter Tyler Frees, Phoenixville 
Firefighter Jennifer Kingsberry, Abington 
Firefighter Brendan Leardi, Goshen 
Firefighter Alana Lorraine, Collegeville 
Firefighter Peter Mc Millan, Bryn Mawr 
Firefighter Noah Phifer, Linfield 
Firefighter Matthew Steplewski, Malvern 
Firefighter Ryan Tino, Merion 
Firefighter Brennan Verges, Merion  
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Class 1702 
 
The Montgomery County Fire Academy graduated 12 new firefighters of Class 1702 
from the Pennsylvania Entry Level Fire Fighter program on July 19, 2017. 
 
Montgomery County Director of Public Safety Thomas Sullivan was the commencement 
speaker. Firefighter Nicholas Clark of the Concordville Fire Company received the 
Interior Firefighter Award. 
 

 
 
Congratulations to all. Below is a list of graduates: 
 
James Brennan, King of Prussia 
Nicholas Clark, Concordville 
William Durnin,Jr., Manoa 
Thomas Grant, New Hanover 
Elliott Guffey, Royersford 
John Karaban, Teleford 
Robert Koch, Berwyn 
Joshua Kurtz, North Penn 
Darius LoBello, Upper Pottsgrove 
Jonathan Mahr, New Hanover 
Joshua Martin, Radnor 
Jeremy Sullivan, Ridge 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      


